
NPDES Permit Conditions for Accepting Building Product wastewater 
 
 
1. The NPDES permit is issued to the Consumer Products and Paper (CP&P) mill.  Should 

company divestitures split the CP&P mill from the Building Products (BP) facilities in the 
complex (Chemical plant, Stud mill and Plywood plant) then the NPDES permit will remain 
with the CP&P mill.  The CP&P mill, as permit holder, will enter into and maintain an 
agreement with the BP facilities for the discharge of the BP facilities’ effluent into the 
wastewater treatment system.  The agreement will state that the Chemical plant, the Stud mill 
and Plywood plant will meet the applicable wastewater requirements of Arkansas DEQ 
regulations.  The agreement will also establish monitoring requirements for parameters in the 
BP facilities’ effluent.  The agreement will also address the notifications that the BP facilities 
must provide to CP&P and the ADEQ in the event of potential changes in its discharge due to 
new significant dischargers, or changes in their wastewater characteristics. 

 
2. The Agreement with the BP facilities will stipulate that monitoring records will be 

maintained for a minimum of three years to ascertain compliance with the Agreement. 


